
UNISCS timeline adjustment in response to COVID-19 

Reason for this 
briefing 

To inform Ministers of the impact of the COVID-19 crisis on the Upper North 
Island Supply Chain Strategy (UNISCS) work programme. 

Action required Note that the original timeline for officials to report back to UNISCS Ministers 
is untenable due to the still unfolding COVID-19 situation. 

Agree to a revised timeline for the project. 

Agree that a letter is sent by the Ministry of Transport advising stakeholders 
that a decision on the future of the Ports of Auckland will not be made until 
after the forthcoming general election. 

Deadline 10 April 2020. 

Reason for 
deadline 

Early advice to cornerstone partners, iwi and wider stakeholders is highly 
desirable to provide a degree of certainty. 

Contact for telephone discussion (if required) 

Name Position 
Telephone 

Nick Brown Deputy Chief Executive, System Performance and 
Governance – Ministry of Transport 

 

Jane Frances Oversight Group Member, Provincial Development Unit – 
Ministry of Business, Innovation and Employment 

 

Matthew Gilbert Acting Director, Commercial, Infrastructure and Urban 
Growth – The Treasury 

 

MINISTER’S COMMENTS: 

Date: 30 March 2020 Briefing number: OC200252 (MoT) 

T2020/700 (TSY) 

Attention: Hon Grant Robertson (Minister of 
Finance) 

Hon Phil Twyford (Minister of 
Transport) 

Hon Shane Jones (Minister for 
Regional Economic Development) 
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